The University of Iowa
Hospitals and Clinics
College of Medicine

Department of Ophthalmology

March 1992, Series 2 No. 18

[
[

PLANNED

INSIDE
Department News —
, New Residents / Fellows 2
Robert C. Watzke, MD ; ;
Graduates 3
: New Faculty & Staff 3
By now, you should have Bob and Lonnie are excited ty :
received the program for the annual about returning to Iowa City, so Nurses Elected 3
Iowa Eye Association Meeting plfaa§e make p!ap§ to see them and Faculty Activities 4
scheduled for June 4-6, 1992, in join in the festivities. We expect the o
Iowa City. We expect a large renovation of the Retina Clinic will Selected Publications 4
turnout. The program for the be nearly complete. There will be Phelps Award 5
symposium honoring our mentor an unveiling of a plaque in honor of ;
and friend, Dr. Robert C. Watzke, Bob and those who contributed to Atumni Notes 3
is outstanding. the research fund. Everyone who Update : 6
Du(? to the extraord‘inary registers f.or the meeting will receive Coming Events 7
generosity of our alumni and a hand-printed poster commemorat-
friends, the Robert C. Watzke _ing the occasion. This is an event News or Comments? i
Vitreoretinal Research Fund has you won’t want to miss. - .
received over $600,000 in gifts and
pledges and continues to grow. Thomas A. Weingeist




DEPARTMENT

NEWS

NEW RESIDENTS & FELLOWS - JANUARY 1992

LOUISE A. MAWN, who
received her MD degree from The
Bowman Gray School of Medicine
at Wake-Forest University, was
born in Massachusetts. She
received her BA degree in
chemistry/English from Duke
University in 1985. While studying
at Duke, she participated in an ex-
change program with Oxford in the
study of English. She also studied
creative writing at Harvard and
chemistry at Tufts. Dr. Mawn com-
pleted her transitional internship at
Baptist Hospital in Winston-Salem,
North Carolina, this past July; she
then moved to Iowa City and has
been finishing a manuscript for pub-
lication. She previously published
an article in J Pediatr Ophthalmol
Strabismus.

MARK E. MORIN completed
his MD/PhD at Stanford in 1990.
He was born and grew up in Maine
and received his BA degree in

chemistry and physics from Colby
College in Waterville, Maine, in
1980. He earned an MS degree in
physiology from Stanford in 1986.

He has taught at Stanford in physiol-

ogy and medicine, and his research
has resulted in numerous publica-
tions. He completed a transitional
internship in Marshfield, Wisconsin,
in July, and has been writing and
completing research projects since
moving to West Branch, Iowa.

ROBIN D. ROSS received her
MD degree from Cornell University
in 1990 and her BA in English/crea-
tive writing from Stanford in 1985.
She has published a book,
Watchmen for the Morning in the
Land of Alphabet Soup, and con-
tinues to pursue creative writing,
She completed a pediatric intern-
ship at the University of Michigan
in July. .

Dr. Ross’s adventuresome spirit
led her to work for the US Public
Health Service as a pediatrician on
the Fort Belknap Indian Reserva-
tion in Montana before beginning
her residency.

DOROTHY V. (DONNA)
BAUTISTA, Pediatric Ophthalmol-
ogy Fellow, graduated from medical
school at Memorial University of
Newfoundland in 1985. She also
received a BSc in chemistry from
Memorial University in 1981, and
completed a rotating internship
there in 1986. She then pursued
residency training in anatomic
pathology for one year at the
University of Toronto and in inter-
nal medicine for one year back at
Memorial University. She com-
pleted her ophthalmology training
at McGill University in 1991. She
has produced 5 publications thus
far in her career.

Dr. Bautista was born in Mil-
waukee, Wisconsin, but grew up in
St. John’s, Newfoundland.

ADITYA V. MISHRA, Neuro-
ophthalmology Fellow, is a 1984
(continued on page 5)




| DEPARTMENT NEWS ’

NEW FACULTY AND STAFF

GRADUATES

Three residents and one fellow
completed training in the depart-
ment at the end of December 1991.

Barbara E. Evans, MD, has
joined the general ophthalmology
practice of Fingerman and Versakas
in Des Moines, Iowa, beginning
February 1, 1992.

A. Tim Johnson, MD, PhD, will
remain at The University of Iowa
working on the Glaucoma Service
and pursuing research until July
1992. He will then go to The
University of Michigan to take up a
fellowship in glaucoma.

Gregg T. Lueder, MD, plans a
fellowship in pediatric ophthalmol-
ogy at the University of Toronto
beginning July 1992. In the mean-
time, he is practicing ophthalmology
in Cedar Rapids, Iowa, with Drs.
Steven Jacobs and Alexander Smith.

Arlene Drack, MD, completed
a fellowship in pediatric ophthalmol-
ogy in December. She is remaining
at the UI to pursue research in col-
laboration with Dr. Edwin Stone.

Catherine A. Mittelberg, OD,
recently joined the department in
Contact Lens and Low Vision. Dr.
Mittelberg graduated from the
Illinois College of Optometry,
Chicago, in May 1990. During her
college years, she was the recipient
of numerous honors including the
CIBA Vision Contact lens Achieve-
ment Award, the ASSCO Student
Endowment Award, and the
Meritorious Clinical Performance
Award. She previously worked at
Getman Optical in Iowa City.

Dr. Mittelberg is married to
Kent Mittelberg, MD, who is a resi-
dent in Urology at The University
of Towa Hospitals and Clinics.

Michael Wall, MD, has joined
the staff in Neuro-Ophthalmology.
He has been appointed Associate
Professor of Neurology and has a
joint appointment in Ophthal-
mology. Dr. Wall received his MD
and BS degrees from Tulane Univer-
sity in New Orleans. He completed
his internship and a residency at
Tulane and a fellowship at Harvard
Medical School, Massachusetts
Eye and Ear Infirmary and
Massachusetts General Hospital.
Prior to coming to Iowa, he was on
the faculty at Tulane. His special
interests include the application of
visual physiology and neural net-
works to clinical visual testing.

Dr. Wall is married to Susan
Wall, MD, a dermatologist, who is
in private practice in Iowa City.
They have 2 sons.

NURSES ELECTED TO NATIONAL

Sarah Smith, RN, BS, was
elected to the national Board of
Directors for the American Society
of Ophthalmic Registered Nurses
(ASORN) at their annual meeting
in October 1991, at Anaheim,
California. She will serve as Annual
Meeting Program Director, being
responsible for designing programs
for the annual meetings in Dallas
and Chicago in 1992 and 1993,

respectively. The annual meetings
are 4-day events which offer 75
hours of continuing nursing educa-
tion credit to participants.

Other University of Iowa
Department of Ophthalmology nur-

ses elected to office were as follows:

Marcia Hert, RN, BSN -
Program Committee and Chair of
Standards and Guidelines Nursing
Practice Committee.

OFFICES

Jean Hill, RN - Chair of Infor-
mational Exhibit Committee.

Jill Fishbaugh, RN, BSN, and
Deborah Strike, RN, BSN - Con-
tinuing Nursing Education Ap-
prover Committee.

Jill Fishbaugh, RN, BSN -
Editorial Board of Insight (ASORN
journal).

@owa




DEPARTMENT NEWS |

FACULTY AWARDS AND ACTIVITIES

Dr. Lee Alward was recently
notified that The Glaucoma Founda-
tion has approved $5000 in funding
for his research proposal “Linkage
Analysis of Autosomal Dominant
Juvenile Glaucoma Using the Can-
didate Gene Approach.”

Dr. Christopher Blodi left the
department for private practice in
Des Moines beginning March 1992,

Dr. Jay Krachmer recently
received the Eye Bank Association
of America’s R. Townley Paton,
MD, Award in recognition of his
dedication and service to the eye

banking community. The award
honors ophthalmologists exemplify-
ing the precepts of R. Townley
Paton, the father of modern eye
banking and founder of the first
American eye bank.

Dr. Randy Kardon has received
a $15,000 VAMC instrument grant
to design a new dual-channel
pupillometer.

Dr. William Scott has been
awarded a one-year $10,000 grant
from the National Eye Institute for
the study of treatment of congenital
esotropia.

Laser Surgery in Ophthalmology:
A Practical Approach, edited by

" Thomas A. Weingeist and Scott

Sneed, was recently published by
Appleton and Lange.

The Lattner Foundation has
contributed $50,000 to the depart-
ment in support of AIDS research.
The award is in honor of Jonathan
Chua, PhD, MD, who finished his
residency in 1973 at UTHC, and is
now in practice in Boynton Beach,
Florida. Dr. Chua serves as a re-
search consultant for the Lattner
Foundation.

SELECTED FACULTY PUBLICATIONS - 1991

*Bold print indicates faculty member.

Wolf MD, Alward WLM, Folk
JC: Long-term visual function in
acute posterior multi-focal placoid
pigment epitheliopathy. Arch Oph-
thalmol 109:800, 1991.

Alward WLM, Krasnow MA,
Keech RV, Pulido JS, Sutton GL:
Persistent hyperplastic primary
vitreous with glaucoma presenting
in infancy. Arch Ophthalmol
109:1063, 1991.

Lam BL, Alward WLM, Kolder
HE: The effect of cataract on
automated perimetry. Ophthalmol-
ogy 98:1066, 1991.

Munden PM, Carter KD,
Nerad JA: The oculocardiac reflex
during enucleation surgery. 4m.J
Ophthalmol 111:378, 1991.

Schwartz TL, Carter KD,
Judisch GF, Nerad JA, Folberg R:
Congenital macronodular juvenile
xanthogranuloma of the eyelid.
Ophthalmology 98:1230, 1991.

Brackup AB, Carter KD,
Nerad JA, Folk JC, Pulido JS:
Longterm follow-up of severely in-
jured eye following globe rupture.

Ophthal Plastic and Reconstructive
Surgery 7:194, 1991.

Carter KD, Frueh BR,
Hessburg, TP, Musch DC: The
longterm efficacy of orbital
decompression for compressive
optic neuropathy of Graves’ eye dis-
ease. Ophthalmology 98:1435, 1991.

Farrell TA, Miller-Meeks M,
Munden PM, Folk JC, Rao C,
Schoenwald RD: Phenylephrine
Prodrug, report of clinical trials.
Ophthalmology 98:222, 1991.

Massicotte SJ, Folberg R, Tor-
cyzynski E, Gilliland MGF, Lucken-
bach M: Vitreoretinal traction and
perimacular folds in the eyes of
deliberately traumatized children.
Ophthalmology 98:1124, 1991,

Folberg R: Pathology of the
eye: An interactive videodisc pro-
gram. University of Iowa, 1991.

Folk JC (Macular Photo-
coagulation Study Group): Argon
laser photocoagulation for neovas-
cular maculopathy: five-year results
from randomized clinical trials.

* Arch Ophthalmol 109:1109, 1991.

Folk JC (Macular
Photocoagulation Study Group):
Subfoveal neovascular lesions in age-
related macular degeneration: ’
Guidelines for evaluation and treat-
ment in the Macular Photocoagula-
tion Study. Arch Ophthalmol
109:1242, 1991.

Hayreh SS, Kardon RH, Mc-
Allister DL, Fleury PJ:
Acepromazine maleate: Effects on
intraocular pressure. Arch Ophthal-
mol 109:119, 1991.

Lam BL, Judisch GF: Early
onset autosomal dominant retinitis
pigmentosa with high hyperopia.
Am J Ophthalmol 111:454, 1991.

Folberg R, Judisch GF: Con-
genital macronodular juvenile xan-
thogranuloma of the eyelid. Oph-
thalmology 98:1230, 1991.

Lueder GT, Judisch GF, Wen
B-C: Heritable retinoblastoma and
pinealoma. Arch Ophthalmol
109:1707, 1991.

(continued on page 8)




'DEPARTMENT NEWS

KIMURA RECEIVES PHELPS AWARD

Dr. Alan Kimura, assistant
professor (Vitreoretinal Service)
and director of the Electrophysiol-
ogy Laboratory, was awarded the
1991 Charles D. Phelps Research
Award. Dr. Kimura was chosen by
a senior faculty committee in recog-
nition of his many active collabora-
tive efforts in research: retinal

_blood flow and electrophysiology in
newborn piglets; electrophysiology
of retinal vascular occlusion; oph-
thalmic complications of bone mar-
row transplantation; retinal changes
in facio-scapular humeral
dystrophy; familial exudative
vitreoretinopathy; optic nerve func-
tion in cystic fibrosis; ophthalmic
complications of hyperbaric oxygen,
optic neuritis treatment trial,
autosomal dominant neovascular in-

flammatory vitreoretinopathy; kryp-
ton-argon regression of neovas-
cularization study; and the macular
photocoagulation study. In addition
to his many research interests, Dr.
Kimura carries a full patient load in
the clinic and in surgery, and is a
vital part of the teaching program
within the department. -

Dr. Kimura was appointed to
the UI faculty in 1989. He com-

pleted his residency in ophthalmol-
ogy at The University of Illinois Eye

and Ear Infirmary in Chicago, a
vitreoretinal fellowship at The
University of Iowa, and a clinical
electrophysiology fellowship at the
University of Illinois Eye and Ear
Infirmary.

The Phelps Award was estab-
lished in 1989 as a tribute to Dr.

Charles D. Phelps for his outstand-
ing contributions and his interest in
education, patient care, and re-
search. Previous recipients are Dr.
Lee Alward and Dr. Jose Pulido.

NEW FELLOW

(continued from page 2)

medical school graduate of
Dalhousie University, Halifax,
Nova Scotia. Dr. Mishra also
completed an internship, an ocular
pathology residency and a clinical
ophthalmology residency at
Dalhousie. More recently, he has
been in private practice in Halifax
(1990) and in Moncton, New
Brunswick (1991). A citizen of
Canada, Dr. Mishra was born in
Pilani, India. He is married and has
one child.

| ALUMNI NOTES |

Philip Knapp, MD, 1951
graduate of The University of -
Iowa Ophthalmology Residency
Training Program and internation-
ally known expert in strabismus,
died recently in New York.
During his career, he made many
original observations in strabismus
management and devised in-
genious new surgical procedures
now known and used worldwide.
During World War II, he was a
Navy commander in the Pacific.
He built his ophthalmology career
as a professor of ophthalmology at
Columbia-Presbyterian Medical
Center in New York, and as direc-
tor of the Harkness Institute and
Fight For Sight Children’s Eye
Clinic at Columbia University.
Surviving are two sons, John and

OBITUARIES

Philip; a daughter, Susan; and a
sister, Elizabeth Knapp.

(The above information was
taken from an obituary written by
Arthur Jampolsky, MD, in The
Journal of Pediatric Ophthalmol-
ogy and Strabismus, Novem-
ber/December 1991.)

Charles H. Coughlan, MD,
who received his medical educa-
tion (1931) and residency training
in ophthalmology (1939) and oto-
maxillofacial surgery (1936) from
The University of Iowa, died
January 15, 1992, in Fort Dodge,
Iowa. Dr. Coughlan was retired
from private practice in Fort
Dodge. He is survived by his wife,
Mrs. Grace E. Coughlan.

Pinar Aydin Kirkali, MD, fel-
low in Neuro-ophthalmology from
December 1989 through December
1990, recently passed the Associate
Professorship in Ophthalmology Ex-
amination at Hacettepe University
Hospitals and Clinics in Ankara,
Turkey. In addition, a Best Poster
Presentation Award was given for
“Mapping of Pupil Fields with
Automated Pupil Perimetry” by
Drs. Kirkali, Randy Kardon, and
HS Thompson, at the XXV Nation-
al Ophthalmology Conference in
Istanbul, September 1991.

@owa



'UPDATE

Ophthalmology is coming under
fire. Although we constitute only
3% of physicians, we receive over
10% of Medicare reimbursements,
and our incomes rank among the
highest of specialists. This has not
made us popular with other medical
doctors who often view ophthal-
mologists as being less than other
physicians and surgeons.

The RBRVS is designed to
reduce medical costs and rectify in-
equities in reimbursement. Ophthal-
mologists are expected to face 40%
reductions in reimbursement. It
remains to be seen whether other
physicians and the public will
benefit from these changes.

The public’s image of ophthal-
mology is unclear and is being
blurred more by legislation. State
and federal legislators are expand-
ing medical care by nonphysician
providers, but ophthalmologists are
not the only physicians affected.

Lead or be Led

The public now accepts healthcare
from optometrists, podiatrists,
chiropractors, nurse anesthetists,
physician assistants, psychologists,
nurse-midwives and others.

In my opinion, there is no
doubt that it is in the best public in-
terest for physicians to lead the
healthcare team, and there are no .
more qualified physicians to lead
the team of vision care providers
than ophthalmolgists. The Veterans
Administration apparently thinks
otherwise. The central VA is led by
a chief of medicine, a chief of
surgery — to which ophthal-
mologists report, and a chief of op-
tometry. Charles Mullen, OD,
Chief of Optometry, has been
authorized to place more than 30
optometrists in Veterans Ad-
ministration Medical Centers across
the country. Under the proposed
plan, optometry units will function
independently as the “primary eye

care providers” and will work
alongside ambulatory care
physicians. “Residents” in op-
tometry will gain further training
under the optometrist in charge of
the unit. Changes in credentialing
being considered will include
privileges to admit patients, order
radiologic and other imaging
studies, prescribe medicines, ad-
minister injectables, and perform
laser surgery. To entice medical
schools with VA medical centers to
participate in this far-reaching pro-
gram, the central office of the VA is
offering salaries for optometrists,

‘renovation of facilities, and equip-

ment including excimer lasers
valued at nearly $1.5 million. Is it
any wonder that at least one chair-
man has shown more than an inter-
est in supporting an independent op-
tometry unit which will be affiliated
with a college of optometry?

Thomas A. Weingeist

THE RETINA CREW

(Left to right, front row: Jose Pulido, James Folk, Alan Kimura; back row:
Christopher Blodi, Edwin Stone, Thomas Weingeist)

The tearing down of the old retina clinic area is now done, and the re-
design and rebuilding is fast nearing completion. The newly remodeled area
should be ‘completed and ready for use by July or August 1992.

6



'CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1992
Friday Clinical Conferences & Professional Meetings

April 3 Cornea; Michael Cobo, MD - Duke University
May 2-9 . ARVO
June 4,5, &6 - IOWA EYE ASSOCIATION

Robert C. Watzke Symposium
(Towa Memorial Union)
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June 5 Nurse / Technician Conference - Ophthalmic Update “92”
(Highlander Inn) '

NEWS OR COMMENTS?

We welcome news of interest to your colleagues and old friends, as well as comments on our newsletter.

Name:

Address:

Telephone:

News or Comment:

Please return to:

Diane Anderson, Editor

lowa Eye

Department of Ophthalmology

The University of lowa Hospitals and Clinics

200 Hawkins Drive ,

lowa City, lowa 52242-1009 , Telephone: 319/356-0453 FAX 319/356-0363
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SELECTED PUBLICATIONS

(continued from page 4)

Kardon RH, Kirkali PA,
Thompson HS: Automated pupil
perimetry. Pupil field mapping in
patients and normal subjects. Oph-
thalmology 98:485, 1991.

Munden PM, Kardon RH,
Denison CE, Carter KD: Palpebral .
fissure responses to topical adrener-
gic drugs. Am J Ophthalmol
111:706, 1991.

Keech RV: Superior oblique ad-
justable suture surgery: A rabbit
model. Arch Ophthalmol 109:1152,
1991.

Edmond JC, Keech RV: Con-
genital nasolacrimal sac mucocele
associated with respiratory distress.
J Pediatr Ophthalmol Strabismus
28:287, 1991.

Sobol WM, Kimura AE,
Kardon RH, Thompson HS: Pupil-
lary constriction to darkness in a
patient with blue cone
monochromatism. J Clin Neuro
Ophthalmol 11:53, 1991.

Nerad JA, Carter KD, Hurtig
RR, Bulgarelli D, Yeager DC: A
system for measurement of pros-
thetic eye movement using a mag-

netic search coil technique. Oph-
thal Plastic and Reconstructive
Surgery 7:31, 1991.

Nerad JA, Carter KD, LaVelle
WE, Fyler A, Branemark P: The
osseointegration technique for
rehabilitation of the exenterated
orbit. Arch Ophthal 109:1032, 1991.

Holland SP, Pulido JS, Miller
D, et al.: Biofilm and scleral buckle
associated infections: A mechanism
for persistence. Ophthalmology
98:933, 1991.

Pulido JS, Byrne SF, Clarkson
JG, De Bernardo CL, Howe CA:
Evaluation of eyes with stage 5
retinopathy of prematurity using
standardized echography. Ophthal-
mology 98:1099, 1991.

Flynn HW Jr., Pulido JS, Pflug-
felder SC, et al.: Endophthalmitis
therapy: Changing antibiotics sen-
sitivity patterns and current
therapeutic recommendations. Arch
Ophthalmol 109:175, 1991.

Kutschke P, Scott WE, Keech
RV: Anisometropic amblyopia.
Ophthalmology 98:258, 1991.

Scott WE: The combined role
of the orthoptist and the pediatric
ophthalmologist in training and re-
search. Am Orthop 41:33, 1991.

Schwartz T, Scott WE:
Unilateral superior rectus recession
for the treatment of dissociated ver-
tical deviation. J Ped Ophthalmol
Strabismus 28:217, 1991.

Stone EM, Newman NJ, Miller
NR, et al.: Visual recovery in
patients with Leber’s hereditary
optic neuropathy and the 11778
mutation. J Clin Neuro Ophthalmol
12:10, 1991.

Stone EM, Kimura AE, Nichols
BE, et al.: Regional distribution of
retinal degeneration in patients with
the proline to histidine mutation in
codon 23 of the rhodopsin gene.
Ophthalmology 98:1806, 1991.

Thompson HS, Corbett JJ:
Asymmetry of pupillomotor input.
Eye 5:36, 1991.

Schultz PN, Sobol WM,
Weingeist TA: Long-term visual
outcome in Terson syndrome.
Ophthalmology 98:1814, 1991.
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